
 

 

  391/03                         22.07.2022 

 

 

FROM: Artem Atanasov, Chief Sales Officer, Centravis 

 

RE: Situation in Ukraine 

 

 

Our dear clients, partners, and friends, 

 

  

July 22, Ukraine has been fighting for freedom and independence for almost five 

months. The russians continue their terror against the Ukrainian civilian population, 

shelling civilian infrastructure. Nikopol was no exception.  Centravis employees 

were not hurt. The production equipment was not damaged.   

  

At the moment of escalation, we took additional security measures to protect our 

employees and their families. We continue to ship products. The main production is 

temporarily stopped during this week, but we plan to restart it on Monday, July 25th. 

Billet supply is stable. We continue to accept orders, there is an opportunity to place 

orders for September and on. 

  

Our Logistics team is actively working and constantly looking for the best and safe 

ways to deliver the finished products. Our Sales offices worldwide in Essen, Milan, 

Krakow, Lugano, Houston, and Dubai are open, our Financial and Administrative 

Departments, Customer support are ready for your calls and messages. Centravis 

CEO Yuriy Atanasov and Production Director Andriy Krasjuk stay in Ukraine and 

keep working in Nikopol. 

  

On July 17, all metallurgists of Ukraine had a professional holiday. Thanks to our 

colleagues and their hard work, incredible things are possible. In times of war and 

darkness, we build the economy of our country, deliver to our clients, help the army, 

and support those who need it now. We thank all the metallurgists who bring the 

country's victory closer at their workplaces. 

  

I am at your disposal, with all your requests for information or inquiries. 

 

 
 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Artem Atanasov 

aatanasov@centravis.com 

Tel: +38 067 636 07 91 
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